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To:

Senate Finance Committee

From:

Members of the National Federation of the Blind of Maryland

Contact:
Sharon Maneki, Chairman

Legislative and Advocacy Committee

9013 Nelson Way

Columbia, MD 21045

Phone: 410-715-9596

Email: nfbmd@earthlink.net

Subject: 
Amendments to SB919
Date: 

March 12, 2014

Amendment 1 on page 11 after line 4 add section 4 to 10.5-106:
 (A) A transportation network application shall:

4. Comply with the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act and other applicable laws to ensure that its website, mobile applications, and electronic documentation are accessible to customers who are blind or have low-vision such that the customer can access or acquire the same information, engage in the same interactions, and enjoy the same products and services that the transportation network offers its sighted customers with substantially equivalent ease of use; and

Amendment 2 on page 11 add section 5 to 10.5-106:
5. Comply with all other applicable requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act and MD Code, Human Services, § 7-701 et seq., including but not limited to ensuring that customers with disabilities who are accompanied by a service animal have the same right as individuals without disabilities to use the transportation network’s services.

Blind persons depend on public transportation. These services are very valuable to us. The amendments are needed to eliminate discrimination and to ensure that blind persons will continue to be able to use services. 
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